
 

Minutes of the Seventh Meeting of the  

Board of the Ontario Band Association 

Wednesday, January 11, 2017 
7pm at Essex II Boardroom 

 

Present 
Scott Harrison   President, OPHB 

Sarah Arcand   President-Elect, Donations 

Steffan Brunette  Secretary 

Andria Kilbride  Past-President 

 

Lisa Barth   Beginning Band Symposium 

Chris Reesor   Industry 

Mark Caswell   Concert Band Festival 

Tony Gomes   Wind Conductors' Symposium 

Colleen Richardson  University Liaison 

Abel Borg   Wind Band Composition 

Bryan Brewda   Membership, via phone 

 

Lani Sommers   Newsletter Editor, EOEHB, via phone 

Troy Jones   OBA-Laurier Elementary Honour Band 

Kristie Hunter   Webmaestro 

 

Terry Anton   member 

 

Regrets 
Donna Dupuy   Treasurer 

 

Lynn Tucker   Chamber Music Festival 

 

 

1. Call to Order 
Harrison called the meeting to order at 7:01pm. 

 

2. Adoption of the Agenda 

 

Motion to adopt the agenda. 
Moved by Barth.  Seconded by Kilbride.  Motion carried. 

 

3. Ratification of the Minutes of the Sixth Meeting of the Board of October 2016 

 

Motion to ratify the minutes. 
Moved by Reesor.  Seconded by Jones.  Motion carried. 
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4.  Summary of Action Items 

From Sept. 7: 

___ [8d] for Arcand & Dupuy: report on status of sponsors to Hunter; resolved. 

___ [8h] for Reesor: investigate traditional amounts of industry sponsorship; resolved. 

___ [8i] for the Board: contact Borg with suggestions for composition ensembles; unresolved. 

 

From Oct. 5: 

___ [6a] for Brewda: e-mail Hunter the old pamphlet; resolved. 

___ [6c] for Dupuy: resend the link for cost requests & clarify purpose; unresolved and cancelled. 

___ [6d] for Hunter: update the website with posting for AGM; resolved. 

___ [7a.1] for Harrison: check with Dupuy re: honour band membership & CBA dues; unresolved & 

cancelled. 

___ [7a.2] for Hunter: include CBA logo on all OBA documents & web pages; unresolved. 

___ [7b] for Hunter: highlight Canadian syllabus selections; resolved. 

___ [7d] for the Board: consider ideas on replacing the newsletter; resolved. 

___ [8i] for Borg: send Arcand a summary of the composition event; resolved. 

___ [10b] for Brewda & Hunter: post names of Lifetime members to the website; unresolved. 

___ [10c] for Brunette: develop wording for a refund policy with input from event organizers; unresolved. 

 

5. Announcements 
 

There were no announcements. 

 

6. Reports from the Executive 

(a) President 
see attached report 

 

Harrison recommended that the OBA offer support to the Remembering Ken 

commissioning project.  Without having a Treasurer, it is difficult for the OBA to 

track finances at this point in the year.  The Directors will be given a chance to 

contribute individually so that the OBA can put forward its support for the 

project. 

 

ACTION ITEM [6a] 

for Brunette: communicate with the directors to determine how many are willing 

to contribute to the commission. 

 

 (b) President-Elect 
see attached report 

 

Arcand has resigned from the position.   

 

MOTION 

Whereas the resignation of Sarah Arcand from the position of President-Elect, be 

it resolved that in accordance with Article IV, Section 6 and Article XI, Section 6 

of the Bylaws, the Board of Directors issue a notice to all members soliciting an 

expression of interest for the position of President-Elect, with said position to be 

served on an interim basis until the next Annual General Meeting. 

Moved by Harrison.  Seconded by Borg.  None opposed.  Motion carried. 
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ACTION ITEM [6b] 

for Brunette: formulate the wording of the posting for the position of President-

Elect, and submit to Brewda and Hunter for distribution. 

 

(c) Treasurer 
no report submitted 

 

Dupuy has resigned from the position. 

Further details will be discussed as part of the Scheduled Orders of Business. 

 

(d) Secretary 
see attached report 

 

(e) Past-President 
see attached report 

 

We need to recruit regional representatives.  There are two potential 

representatives (Bluewater and Simcoe).  Duties would include reporting on 

musical events and happenings in the area.  Harrison suggested it might be an 

avenue for starting another honour band. Arcand recommended starting small. 

 

7. Scheduled Orders of Business 

(a) Treasurer Position 

 

Dupuy has agreed to finish the books for 2016, but is unable to do work on the 

2017 year.  Kilbride is able to write cheques, and Brewda can handle deposits. 

We will need to untangle a number of authorities for banking access, and 

addresses for statements. 

 

The Board should prepare the transition checklist of things that must be 

accomplished.   

A discussion was held whether the Board should hire a bookkeeper, or find 

someone willing to accept an honorarium.  It is possible that a bookkeeper could 

do the work, while an elected Treasurer could handle the representation at the 

Board level and the reporting needs for the position. 

 

Arcand: 

What are the standard hourly rates for a bookkeeper? 

What does look like in terms of the roles and responsibilities? 

 

Important details right now are to pay incoming bills to avoid credit card charges. 

Caswell recommended getting additional signing authority to the President 

immediately. 

Jones pointed out that the CPA Society may have members who can offer their 

expertise gratis. 
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Kilbride will take care of handling payment of invoicing.  Caswell will collect 

invoices for the Festival and submit to Kilbride. 

Gomes suggested looking at using e-transfers to pay bills, to simply the cheque 

process.  Banks often prefer this method because there is an electronic record of 

the transfer. 

 

Harrison and Kilbride will generate the exit checklist for Dupuy. 

Kilbride will order additional cheques. 

Heather Aitken has a number of templates available from the Festival, and this 

could be useful to draw on. 

 

Kilbride asked for all directors to continue to use the cheque request forms when 

invoices are not available.  

Harrison asked everyone to follow the normal process, but direct all 2017 

requests to Kilbride for the time being.  All requests that deal with 2016 should 

continue to go to Dupuy. 

 

Arcand recommended that we proceed with posting the position, and the Board 

should consider a back-up plan if no interested parties come forward. 

 

 A bookkeeper would need to handle the information return, balance the books,   

 

MOTION 

Whereas the resignation of Donna Dupuy from the position of Treasurer, be it 

resolved that in accordance with Article IV, Section 6 and Article XI, Section 6 of 

the Bylaws, the Board of Directors issue a notice to all members soliciting an 

expression of interest for the position of Treasurer, with said position to be served 

on an interim basis until the next Annual General Meeting. 

Moved by Harrison.  Seconded by Arcand.  None opposed.  Motion carried. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7a.1] 

for Brunette: formulate the wording of the posting for the position of Treasurer, 

and submit to Brewda and Hunter for distribution. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7a.2] 

for Harrison & Kilbride: prepare the exit checklist for Dupuy. 

 

 (b) Newsletter 

 

The average time spent on the newsletter page is less than two minutes, which 

makes all of the effort for the newsletter feel like it is not worth it. 

 

Harrison and Sommers had a conversation prior to the meeting.  One idea was to 

transition to a vlog, sponsored by our advertisers.  Student members could be 

offered free admission to an event in order to broadcast to social media.   
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The video could be posted to Facebook, but this is also available to non-members.  

Videos that are embedded in the MMI would go to members only. 

 

The newsletter is no longer seen as a valued part of the membership.  The 

membership fee provides a sense of community, the professional network, 

reduced fees at events.   

 

Caswell suggested dropping the quarterly newsletter, and focusing on a yearly 

journal in hardcopy.  In addition, find someone to do video work at the festival, 

collecting interviews and later distributing to Facebook. 

Gomes cautioned about privacy concerns regarding student interviews, and 

requiring parental consent.  It may require conductors of ensembles to consider 

recommending students for the process and to obtain the permission in advance. 

 

It might be workable to focus on adult interviews at the festival and directors’ 

social. 

 

Caswell recommended that the annual journal could be used to publish articles 

written by university students. 

 

 MOTION 

Be it resolved that the newsletter will transition to a yearly publication after the 

June edition, with the first annual publication produced in June 2018. 

Moved by Kilbride.  Seconded by Reesor.  None opposed.  Motion carried. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7b.1] 

for Harrison & Sommers: draft a message to our sponsors indicating the change 

in our publication plans. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7b.2] 

for Brunette: investigate privacy release forms that could be sent to band 

directors to solicit student interviews at the festival. 

 

(c) Web host change 

 

Digital Ocean will allow us to do the data management that we need for 

registrations and credit card payments. 

There is a significant investment of time to develop the newer systems. 

Harrison gave permission to proceed with buying the new system, but continuing 

to pay for the current one to allow for a transition at a later date. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7c] 

for Hunter & Kilbride: proceed with the financial and technical transition to the 

Digital Ocean servers. 
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8. Reports from Positions of Responsibility 

(a) Newsletter (Sommers) 

 see attached report 

 

(b) Webmaestro (Hunter) 

 see attached report 

 

(c) Small Ensemble Festival (Tucker) 
 see attached report 

 

(d) Laurier/OBA Elementary Honour Band (Jones) 
see attached report 

 

Lee Willingham might not be able to commit the sponsorship for the upcoming 

event. 

 

Jones was given encouragement to solicit membership from outside the region. 

 

(e) Eastern Ontario Elementary Honour Band (Sommers) 

 see attached report 

 

9. Reports from Directors 

(a) Concert Band Festival (Caswell) 
see attached report 

 

The independent schools rented LeParc for the Monday, and will be using it until 

3pm.  Rooms 1 & 2 are available throughout Sunday, and Rooms 3 & 4 will be in 

use until 4pm on Sunday by TYWO.  We will begin the setup at 12:30, and we 

should be ready to setup the remaining two rooms once TYWO finishes. 

 

A possibility is to swap Rooms 3 & 4, moving food and storage to Room 4.  This 

would allow the larger Room 3 to serve as the performance hall.  The downside is 

that there would be less storage space, and turns the hallway outside the 

performance hall into a high-traffic zone. 

 

UHS is now confirmed for volunteers. 

 

Gino Falconi will be the keynote speaker.  Caswell is looking to assemble people 

who knew Falconi to attend as guests in honour of the lifetime membership. 

 

Harrison and Barth are willing to step in and help with the Directors’ Social, as 

Kilbride is unable to do it this year. 
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(b) York Wind Conductors’ Symposium (Gomes) 
see attached report 

 

Gomes will be in contact with U of T and WLU to encourage student conductors 

to attend. 

 

(c) Wind Band Composition (Borg) 
see attached report 

 

(d) University Liaison (Richardson) 
nil report 

 

(e) Membership (Brewda) 
see attached report 

 

(f) Industry (Reesor) 
see attached report 

 

Reesor submitted a letter of agreement between Yamaha and the OBA to the 

Secretary. 

 

(g) Donations (Arcand) 
see attached report 

 

(h) GTA Beginning Band Symposium (Barth) 
see attached report 

 

(i) Ontario Provincial Honour Band (Harrison) 
see attached report 

 

10. New Business 

(a) Jazz Symposium: Terry Anton 

 

Visiting member Terry Anton recommended that bringing back the OBA Jazz 

Symposium would be a benefit to the OBA membership.  This would be done in 

conjunction in Humber, on a school day. 

The prospective day would be the Friday before the Thanksgiving weekend, 

which is a PA day for a number of Toronto area teachers. 

If Humber is not interested, then U of T might be another option. 

 

Caswell cautioned that PA days are prescribed by the Board, and it would be 

difficult to gain permission to attend a non-Board event.   

 

Funding for the current year of events has already been committed from our 

sponsors, so there is no avenue to ask for more funding for more events right now. 
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Without a Treasurer and without a possible date, we can’t commit to running 

anything.  However, the Board is interested in seeing this go ahead in the future. 

Anton is willing to investigate further details for the event with Humber. 

 

Kilbride suggested that a pilot workshop at the OMEA would be a good first step. 

 

Anton indicated his interest in continuing to develop the idea of the Jazz 

Symposium. 

 

11. Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Moved by Caswell.  Seconded by Borg.  Motion carried. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:45pm. 

 

The next meeting will be on Sunday, February 12 at 11am. 
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SUMMARY OF ATTACHMENTS 

 

1. Agenda 

 

2. Summary of Reports 

2.1 President 

2.2 President-Elect 

2.3 Secretary 

2.4 Past President 

2.5 Newsletter 

2.6 Webmaestro 

2.7 Small Ensemble Festival 

2.8 Laurier Elementary Honour Band 

2.9 Eastern Ontario Elementary Honour Band 

2.10 Concert Band Festival 

2.11 Wind Conductors' Symposium 

2.12 Wind Band Composition 

2.13 Membership 

2.14 Industry 

2.15 Donations 

2.16 Beginning Band Symposium 

2.17 Ontario Provincial Honour Band 
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SUMMARY OF ACTION ITEMS 

 
OUTSTANDING ITEMS FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

From Sept. 7: 

___ [8i] for the Board: contact Borg with suggestions for composition ensembles; unresolved. 

 

From Oct. 5: 

___ [7a.2] for Hunter: include CBA logo on all OBA documents & web pages; unresolved. 

___ [10b] for Brewda & Hunter: post names of Lifetime members to the website; unresolved. 

___ [10c] for Brunette: develop wording for a refund policy with input from event organizers; unresolved. 

 

ACTION ITEMS FROM THIS MEETING 

 

ACTION ITEM [6a] 

for Brunette: communicate with the directors to determine how many are willing 

to contribute to the commission. 

 

ACTION ITEM [6b] 

for Brunette: formulate the wording of the posting for the position of President-

Elect, and submit to Brewda and Hunter for distribution. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7a.1] 

for Brunette: formulate the wording of the posting for the position of Treasurer, 

and submit to Brewda and Hunter for distribution. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7a.2] 

for Harrison & Kilbride: prepare the exit checklist for Dupuy. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7b.1] 

for Harrison & Sommers: draft a message to our sponsors indicating the change 

in our publication plans. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7b.2] 

for Brunette: investigate privacy release forms that could be sent to band 

directors to solicit student interviews at the festival. 

 

ACTION ITEM [7c] 

for Hunter & Kilbride: proceed with the financial and technical transition to the 

Digital Ocean servers. 

 



 

Agenda of the 7th Meeting of the  

2016–2018 Board of Directors 

Wednesday, January 11 at 7pm 

Boardroom of The Essex II 

5233 Dundas Street West 
 
1. Call to Order: Quorum is eight voting positions. 

2. Adoption of Agenda 

3. Ratification of the Minutes of the Sixth Meeting of the Board of Directors of October 5 

4. Summary of Action Items from Previous Meetings 
From Sept. 7: 

___ [8d] for Arcand & Dupuy: report on status of sponsors to Hunter. 

___ [8h] for Reesor: investigate traditional amounts of industry sponsorship. 

___ [8i] for the Board: contact Borg with suggestions for composition ensembles. 

 

From Oct. 5: 

___ [6a] for Brewda: e-mail Hunter the old pamphlet. 

___ [6c] for Dupuy: resend the link for cost requests & clarify purpose. 

___ [6d] for Hunter: update the website with posting for AGM. 

___ [7a.1] for Harrison: check with Dupuy re: honour band membership & CBA dues. 

___ [7a.2] for Hunter: include CBA logo on all OBA documents & web pages. 

___ [7b] for Hunter: highlight Canadian syllabus selections. 

___ [7d] for the Board: consider ideas on replacing the newsletter. 

___ [8i] for Borg: send Arcand a summary of the composition event. 

___ [10b] for Brewda & Hunter: post names of Lifetime members to the website 

___ [10c] for Brunette: develop wording for a refund policy with input from event organizers 

 

5. Announcements 
 

6. Reports from the Executive 

  

(a) President     Harrison  

 (b) President-Elect    Arcand    

 (c) Treasurer     Dupuy   no report 

 (d) Secretary     Brunette  

 (e) Past-President    Kilbride  

 

7. Scheduled Orders of Business 

(a) Treasurer position     

(b) Newsletter      

(c) Web host change    

 

8. Reports from Positions of Responsibility 

 

(a) Newsletter     Sommers  

(b) Webmaestro     Hunter   

(c) Small Ensemble Festival   Tucker   

(d) Laurier/OBA Elementary Honour Band Jones   

(e) Eastern Ontario Elementary Honour Band Sommers  

 

9. Reports from Directors 

 

(a) Concert Band Festival   Caswell  

(b) York Wind Conductors’ Symposium  Gomes    

(c) Wind Band Composition   Borg    

(d) University Liaison    Richardson  nil report  

(e) Membership     Brewda 

(f) Industry     Reesor   



AGENDA: JANUARY 11, 2017 
 

(g) Donations     Arcand  

(h) GTA Beginning Band Symposium  Barth   

(i) Provincial Honour Band   Harrison  

  

10. New Business 

 

11. Adjournment 

 

Next meeting is NOT on Sunday, February 12 at 9:30am 

Date, time and location to be confirmed. 



 

Executive Report 

President 

Scott Harrison 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 
  
- Attended CBA meeting in Montreal on November 26th 

                   - OBA remains the second largest Provincial affiliate 

                   - MBA asking for support in Remembering Ken initiatives 

                              - Commission – Kenley Kristofferson, B300 - $250 

                              - Is this something OBA will support? 

 

- Worked with Andria on OMEA report for November meeting – Thank you Troy 

for going and representing the OBA    

 

- Worked with Kristie to develop a new generic OBA postcard 

 

- Heading to Western on January 21st to present at their conference 

 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
 

- Prepare for Western presentation 

- Continue to support all OBA events and board members 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 

- Please spread the word about the Remembering Ken commission – maybe 

your own school? 



 

Executive Report 

President-Elect 

Sarah Arcand 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

 

Participated in a variety of exec emails and conversations. 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
 

nil 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 
At this point I would like to say thank you for placing me as interim president elect.   I will be stepping 

down from this position effecting immediately, however will remain on the board as Director of 

Donations.    



 

Executive Report 

Secretary 

Steffan Brunette 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

 
Prepared agenda and motions for the AGM.  Attended AGM and compiled the minutes. 

 

Contacted Colin Clarke and Beryl McLeod to begin gathering information for upcoming 

Canadian Winds article.  A number of responses have been received.  I hope to have all 

responses in by January 15, to provide time to write the article and have it edited prior to 

submission. 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 

 
Continue researching and preparing the Canadian Winds article. 

 

Develop the refund policy in conjunction with directors.  A number of more pressing issues have 

arisen, leaving this for some time in the future. 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 
nil 



 

Executive Report 

Past President 

Andria Kilbride 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

- Assisted president with editing main event postcard 

- Wrote report for OMEA meeting 

- Shared voting process and constitution with OMEA representative to assist  

with their future rewrites 

- Communicated with 2 potential Regional Representatives 

  

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
- Outline the Regional Representatives Role 

- Communicate with Regional Reps 

- Recruit more Regional Reps 

 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 
 



 

POR Report 

Newsletter 

Lani Sommers 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

 
Wendy McCallum is allowing us to republish her article, “Curriculum as Repertoire” in our next issue. 

I have emailed Dr. Mark Hopkins to see if he has an article for the March/April newsletter. 

I have been having discussions with Scott regarding the future of the newsletter – we are looking for new ways to 

reach our readers – we have thought about a bi-yearly newsletter and more activity on social media (youtube, 

instagram, facebook, etc.) as an alternative.  Looking forward to discussing options with the board at our next 

meeting. 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
 
Future of newsletter? 

 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 
Future of newsletter? 

 



 

POR Report 

Webmaestro 

Kristie Hunter 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

 

- Updated Regular Membership fees 

- Moved all current events/bands to Stripe 

- Updated and released WCS Registration 

- Created/revised General Events Flyer 

- Updated EOEHB Conductor Information 
 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
 

- CBA logo on documents (need confirmation on which documents we’re talking about) 
 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 
 



 

POR Report 

Small Ensemble Festival 

Lynn Tucker 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at The Essex II  

5233 Dundas Street West 
 

Submit in electronic format to the SECRETARY by Monday, January 9. 

 

Activities since last report: 

 

 Created a Gmail account for SEF inquiries (sefonband@gmail.com) 

 Revamped the application form and added an additional submission option (Fillable PDF can 

now be directly sent through the ADOBE PDF. Note that this option is not very preferable since 

not all the forms get through, might be firewall issues) 

 Sent the application forms to past participants (2015-2016) 

 Sent application forms to new contacts (TDSB, Catholic School Board, York Region, Peel 

Region, Durham and some private schools)  

 Updated website and still in the process of adding more images into our website 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Director: 
 

 Email 2014-2015 past participants  

 Send images to Kristie Hunter for SEF-OBA website 

 

 

Action Items pertaining to this report for Board: 

 Request for list of arts coordinators from school boards 

 

mailto:sefonband@gmail.com



